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The 250th Financial Management Detachment, New Jersey Army National Guard, receive a heroes wel-
come during a Welcome Home Ceremony at the National Guard Armory in Flemington, July 28. The 250th 
deployed to Kuwait in support of Operation Enduring Freedom in August 2011. To view more photos of 
the “Welcome Home Ceremony” visit our Facebook page. Photo by Master Sgt. Mark C. Olsen, DMAVA/PA

https://www.facebook.com/pages/New-Jersey-National-Guard/185017611554223?ref=hl#!/media/set/?set=a.392341830821799.101635.185017611554223&type=1
https://www.facebook.com/pages/New-Jersey-National-Guard/185017611554223
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National Guard Militia Museum opens Civil War exhibit

SEA GIRT, N.J. – The National Guard Militia Museum of 
New Jersey has opened an exhibit commemorating the Civil War 
Sesquicentennial, honoring and explaining the state’s contribution 
to that conflict. 

“Visualizing History: A New Jersey Civil War Camp” opened 
July 1 and runs through the end of 2012.

“Historians estimate as many as 88,000 New Jersey men served 
in the Union Army during the Civil War,” said 1st Lt. Vincent 
Solomeno, command historian of the New Jersey National Guard 
and the museum’s curator. “The new exhibit marks the 150th an-
niversary of the war by offering visitors the opportunity to explore 
the histories of New Jersey’s units and the men and women who 
supported the Union war effort.”

The exhibit, funded in part by grants from the New Jersey His-
torical Commission, the New Jersey Civil War Heritage Associa-
tion, and the New Jersey Civil War Sesquicentennial Committee, 
is a Civil War encampment that features a tent, equipment, sup-
plies, and mannequins dressed in reproduction uniforms worn by 
“Jerseymen” who fought in the conflict and a New Jersey woman 
costumed as a nurse.

The exhibit also includes a case of original period firearms of 
the type used by Jerseymen during the conflict.  Visitors can view 
and learn about the Model 1842 Springfield .69 caliber musket, the 
Model 1861 Springfield .58 caliber rifle musket, the P53 British 
Enfield .577 caliber rifle musket and a Spencer.56-.56 caliber rifle. 
The Spencer was issued in limited numbers to men from the 1st 
New Jersey Brigade in late 1864.

Established in 1980, the National Guard Militia Museum of 
New Jersey presents the role of the New Jersey Militia and the 
National Guard within the context of the larger history of the 
state.  Collections include original and reproduction uniforms, 
weapons, photographs, artifacts and art from the period of Dutch, 
Swedish and British colonization through the War for Indepen-
dence, Civil War and World Wars I and II to the present day, with 
particular attention paid to the diversity of the New Jersey citizen 
soldier and his or her experience.  

With the exception of state holidays, the museum is open seven 
days a week. Admission is free and open to the public. For more 
information, please visit the museum’s web site at http://www.
nj.gov/military/museum/ or call 732-974-5966.

http://www.nj.gov/military/museum/
http://www.nj.gov/military/museum/
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By Staff Sgt. Wayne Woolley, DMAVA/PA
Think of it as a mini Fort Sill, Okla. in 

the sands of Afghanistan.
Soldiers from the New Jersey Nation-

al Guard recently conducted a nine week 
master gunners’ course to train Afghan 
field artillerymen.

Two dozen senior Afghan officers and 
non-commissioned officers underwent 
an intense course modeled after the U.S. 
Army Field Artillery Officer Basic Course 
at Fort Still.

Although the training was conducted us-
ing Russian-made 122mm cannons, much 
of the emphasis was on getting the Afghans 
soldiers used to the powerful weapons for 
indirect fire, a Western-style fighting tech-
nique, said Capt. Thomas Weaver, the Na-
tional Guard officer who created the course.

Indirect fire – launching the shells high 
into the air for maximum effect on distant 
targets – was a new concept for the Afghans, 
who had been using the guns for direct fire, 
which requires visible targets.

 “This was something new for them,” 
Weaver said. “The cannon itself, they were 
very familiar with it, but they learned more 
ways to use it.”

Leaving the Afghan National Army with 
effective tools to handle its own national de-
fense has been the focus of Weaver’s unit, a 
Mentor Advisor Team made up of a dozen 
New Jersey National Guardsmen and 20 
soldiers from the Albanian defense forces.

There are similar teams with military 
forces from nearly two dozen nations oper-
ating across Afghanistan as part of a NATO 
effort to build the military skills of individu-
al Afghan National Army Battalions.

The field artillery training was a true 
multi-national effort, Weaver said.

The Soldiers from New Jersey and Al-
bania worked closely with Portuguese mili-
tary advisors who are trying to increase the 
field artillery proficiency across the Afghan 
Army’s 111th Capital Division.

Weaver said the ultimate goal is for 
the Afghan National Army to learn to 
marshal the heavy firepower of its field 
artillery to cover the shortfalls that will 
come when NATO forces and their air-
power leave Afghanistan.

“As we withdraw, artillery will be their 
most effective tool,” Weaver said. “We want 
to make artillery sustainable by its self.”

NJ Guardsmen train Afghan artillery soldiers

Photo above, Sgt. 1st Class Darrin Turner, center, New Jersey Army National Guard, and 
1st Lt. Ergent Gremi, Albanian Army, observe Artillery Coy 4/2/111th Capital Division, Af-
ghan National Army, as they conduct crew drills on a Russian made D-30 artillery weapon 
system. The training is part of a nine-week program for both Afghan field artillery Coys, 
who fall under the 111th Capital Division. Photo below, Capt. Shahmaqsud, Artillery Coy 
4/2/111th Capital Division, Afghan National Army, provides direct-fire targeting data -range 
and direction to the target - during a portion of the live fire exercise. Courtesy photos



HIGHLIGHTS

Page 4



HIGHLIGHTS

Page 5

DMAVA Highlights is published weekly by the Public Affairs Of-
fice of the New Jersey Department of Military and Veterans Affairs. 
The views and opinions expressed herein are not necessarily those 
of the Department of Defense, the Army, the Air Force, the National 
Guard, Veterans Affairs or the state of New Jersey. Letters may be sent 
to: NJDMAVA, DMAVA Highlights, Public Affairs Office, PO Box 
340, Trenton NJ 08625-0340. e-mail at pao@njdmava.state.nj.us.

New Jersey Department of Military and Veterans Affairs
Brig. Gen. Michael L. Cunniff – The Adjutant General 
Brig. Gen. James J. Grant – Director, Joint Staff 
Raymond Zawacki – Deputy Commissioner for Veterans Affairs
Chief Warrant Officer 3 Patrick Daugherty – Public Affairs Officer
Air Force Staff Sgt. Armando Vasquez - Public Affairs Specialist
Army Staff Sgt. Wayne Woolley – Public Affairs Specialist

Celebrating Our Veterans is sponsoring their first ever Veter-
ans Freedom Festival Aug. 11 from 12-6 p.m. at the Elks Lodge# 
580.

The festival’s goal is to raise money for disadvantaged local 
Veterans and their families. Part of the proceeds will also be going 
to the “Officer Christopher Reeves Fund” in memory of the Mill-
ville police officer who was killed in the line-of-duty. 

The event kicks off at noon with a Veterans Ceremony led by 
some of New Jersey’s most decorated Veterans and state politi-

cians. The Veterans Freedom Festival will feature more than 10 
bands performing on three stage areas, a kids zone, horseshoe tour-
nament, Chinese auction, food and merchandise vendors, silent art 
auction, renown speed painter “Ed Peahota” painting 2 patriotic 
murals, and more.

More importantly, admission to the festival is FREE. 
Please visit our website www.celebratingourveterans​.com 

for more details. Millville Elks Lodge# 580 is located at 1815 E. 
Broad Street in Millville.

Celebrating Our Veterans to host Veterans Freedom Festival

http://www.celebratingourveterans .com

